MID SOUTH COAST ZONE LAANSW MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT ALBION PARK BOWLING CLUB WEDNESDAY 4TH JANUARY, 2006

Meeting opened 7.40pm.

The Zone Co-Ordinator, Peter Cotter, welcomed everyone.

1. ATTENDANCE

Peter Cotter (Zone Co-Ordinator) Stacey Scott (Zone Secretary)

Centre Delegates:

Albion Park Scott Chapman

Kiama Craig Scott, Janet Poppett

Lake Illawarra Nil Milton Ulladulla Nil

Shoalhaven Rob Russell, Bruce Smith St Georges Basin Paul Joines, Jeff Visser

Visitors: Heather Jimenez

2. APOLOGIES

Milton-Ulladulla Bruce Smith Nicole Booth

3. ABSENT

4. AMENDMENTS TO MINUTES

Nil.

5. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Motion moved Paul Joines (SGB) seconded Scott Chapman (AP)) "That the minutes of the previous meeting held Wednesday 7 December 2005 were a true and accurate record".

CARRIED

6. BUSINESS ARISING

6.1 Zone Medals

Purchasing Zone medals continues to be a very costly exercise. Centres were asked to discuss with their respective Committees if they wish to continue this practice in the future and report back - this has been put on agenda for future discussion.

7. CORRESPONDENCE

7.1 Outgoing

- 1. Zone Minutes P Cotter
- 2. Zone Minutes H & C McGarry (LM)
- 3. Zone Minutes H Jimenez (LM)
- 4. Zone Minutes J & G Poppett (LM)
- 5. Zone Minutes Bruce Smith (Zone Treasurer)
- 6. Zone Minutes LAANSW
- 7. Zone Minutes All Centres
- 8. LAANSW Remittance Advice NOVEMBER
- 9. Zone Co-ordinator Nowra Town Band

7.2 Incoming

- 1. Zone Secretary Zone Minutes OCTOBER
- 2. LAANSW BOM Minutes DECEMBER
- 3. LAANSW Remittance Advice NOVEMBER
- 4. Milton Ulladulla LAC Zone Entries
- 5. Albion Park LAC Zone Entries
- 6. Lake Illawarra LAC Zone Entries
- 7. Regional Entries Western Riverina
- 8. Regional Entries Christine Fletcher

7.3 Incoming Faxes

1. Howard McGarry - Zone Championships

7.4 Outgoing Emails

- 1. Zone Co-ordinator Response to Howard McGarry's Email
- 2. Zone Co-ordinator Response to Kevin McGarry's Email

7.5 Incoming Emails

- 1. Milton Ulladulla LAC Full name of Zone athletes
- 2. Howard McGarry Request for information regarding Zone Championships
- 3. Craig Scott Request for McDonald Awards
- 4. Shoalhaven LAC Shoalhaven's Gala Day
- 5. Kevin McGarry Where to send Zone entries
- 6. Darren Wensor Region Program State Team Information
- 7. Di Levy Information for Zone Co's Newsletter
- 8. Jane Smith Apology for not attending DECEMBER meeting
- 9. Heather Jimenez Timetable for Region (Toilets & Canteen)
- 10. Di Levy Correct Computer Disk Send out in January
- 11. Di Levy Run For Fun ISSUE 1
- 12. Shoalhaven LAC Zone Entries
- 13. Kiama LAC Zone Entries
- 14. St Georges Basin LAC Zone Entries
- 15. Craig Scott Minutes of Region Meeting DECEMBER
- 16. Zone Treasurer Zone Minutes OCTOBER
- 17. Craig Scott Zone Program Pictures

8. REPORTS

8.1 Treasurer's Report

With the treasurer, Bruce Smith absent Stacey Scott, reported that we have a closing balance of \$2260.86 in our account.

Motion moved Craig Scott seconded Paul Joines (SGB) that the Treasurers Report be accepted.

CARRIED

8.2 Zone Co-Ordinator's Report

Zone Entries

Thank you to all Centres for submitting your Zone entries on time. However it would be much easier for the entries to be sent via the Bob Wardle System. Only three (3) Centres used this system to submit their entries this season. It is hoped that next season ALL Centres will submit their entries this way. If anyone is having trouble using this system please contact me and ask for help.

<u>Delegates</u>

8.3 Albion Park

Nil

8.4 Kiama

It's hard to believe that we managed to get to the Christmas break without losing a single day or night of competition. Nobody associated with the Centre can ever remember this occurring before. Our terrific season continues with an amazing thirty three (33) athletes achieving ten (10) PB's or more to date. On January 20th we have athletes from the Douglas Park Centre visiting for an evening of friendly competition. Once again we have a healthy number of athletes nominated for the Zone Championships and look forward to the opportunity of wresting the Dean Blair Trophy from Albion Park in late January.

8.5 Lake Illawarra

Nil.

8.6 Milton Ulladulla

Nil.

8.7 Shoalhaven

Nil.

8.8 St George's Basin

Nil

9. <u>GENERAL BUSINESS</u>

9.1 Reimbursement

Shoalhaven Centre asked when they would receive the reimbursement from the Officials Day that they held - Peter to investigate.

9.2 Regional T-Shirt

A reminder to all Mid South Coast Centres that their Regional T-shirt order form needs to be submitted by 6/1/06 with payment for 50% of their order. Stacey enquired as to how many extra shirts would need to be ordered - to be discussed at Regional meeting on Saturday.

9.3 Athletes with a disability

Any Centre wishing to enter athletes with a disability at State Championships must contact Peter. Please note that all information relating to athletes with a disability was supplied with the December Board of Management minutes.

9.4 Senior Athletes competing at Zone

U/16 & U/18 athletes will be able to compete at our Zone Championships. Discussion was held regarding this and it was decided that they would have to be registered with a senior club and ANSW registration numbers would have to be worn. Peter to contact Nowra Athletics to invite them, Janet to contact Kembla Joggers, Stacey to contact Wollongong Athletics and Illawarra Blue Stars. The events conducted will be 100m, 1500m, Long Jump and Shot Put. All of these events will be held on Saturday. Entries will be taken on the day.

9.5 Trans Tasman

Children attending Trans Tasman will be able to pick up the events they miss at Lake's Carnival at another Grand Prix Carnival.

9.6 Co-Ordinator for March Past

Is there anyone interested in taking on this position - Janet Poppett -(K) agreed.

9.7 Zone Report from Shoalhaven

Rob informed everyone that preparation was going well. He asked if anyone had any questions or if there was anything further that had to be organised. He informed all Centres that there will be security available on Friday and Saturday night. The Shoalhaven High School toilets will not be available over this weekend and there will be a raffle.

Peter informed Shoalhaven that the following would need to be done/required:

- Marching music for March Past Janet Poppett has music and will give to Rob on Saturday at the Regional meeting.
- A classroom to set up the computers in for the weekend.
- Flowers for Joan Blair and Mrs Rickards, bottle of wine for Mr Rickards and the Mayor.
- Field to be surveyed. If this is not done Track Records broken at Zone Championships will not be recognised.
- Noticeboard for results

Starting times

Saturday:

8.00am 1st Call For Officials
 8.15am 1st Call March For Past
 8.30am March Past commences

8.45am Official Opening
9.00am 1st Call For Events
9.15am 1st Events Commence

Sunday:

8.30am 1st Call For Officials
8.30am 1st Call For Events
9.00am 1st Event Commence

Peter Cotter thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 10.00pm.

NEXT MEETING:

Bomaderry RSL Club Wednesday 1st March 2006 Commencing At 7:30pm.

<u>Delegates and visitors are invited</u> to meet for Dinner at 6.15pm Copy To: Secretary Albion Park - Leesa Hutchison (E-mail)

Secretary Kiama - Janet Poppett (E-mail) Secretary Lake Illawarra - Nicole Booth (Post) Secretary Milton Ulladulla - Jane Smith (E-mail) Secretary Shoalhaven - Geoff Crook (E-mail)

Secretary St Georges Basin - Nicole Dunkley (E-mail)

Peter Cotter (E-mail)

Stacey Scott

Bruce Smith (E-mail) Scott Chapman (E-mail)

Craig Scott

Howard McGarry (E-mail)

Rob Russell (E-mail)
Paul Joines (E-mail)
Stephen Cooke (E-mail)
Heather Jimenez (E-mail)
Jeff Visser (E-mail)

Jeff Visser (E-mail) LAANSW (E-mail)